
Submitter: Susan Cater 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Rules 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB210 

I fully support the passage of this bill. Oregon needs to be in compliance with Federal 

rules, policies, Executive Orders. I feel this will greatly improve our election system, 

eliminate ballot harvesting and potential for fraud (influencing another's vote, not 

turning in ballots, etc), and get us to a timely result of the vote - same day! Having 

voted here since the late 70's we used to vote at local churches and community 

centers. There were volunteers checking ID and signatures, handing out ballots only 

to the registered voters. We would go into a voting booth with curtains for privacy, fill 

out our ballots, put in an envelope for security, and deposit our ballot ourselves into 

the locked ballot box. Very efficient process. None of the current dragging the vote 

out for weeks which gives more opportunity for fraud, adding fake ballots to the mix. 

We witness the attempt this last election with trucks showing up after midnight loaded 

with fraudulent ballots. The cut-off is 8 PM!  


